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FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE POLICY PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY 

 
Centerstone is committed to meeting the health care needs of the communities we 

serve. Emergency psychiatric/substance use medical care is provided to 

everyone, regardless of ability to pay or lack of insurance. 

 

We realize that paying for medical bills may be difficult. If you are unable to pay 

yours, apply for financial assistance by completing an application with all required 

information.  

 
We may use your application to identify available health insurance including Medicaid, 

disability, victims of crime, COBRA, etc. It is important for Centerstone and the client to 

work together to solve payment issues. 

 
Once we reviewed and approved your completed Client Assistance Discount Fee 

Application, your obligations to us ends if your annual household income is less than 

200 percent of the current federal poverty level and no additional insurance payments 

are expected.  

 
If you have questions about financial assistance or need assistance with applying for 

financial assistance, you may contact a Financial Navigator by calling 800-344-8802. 
 

 


